
Butler County Senior Services 
Advisory Board Meeting Minutes 

May 16, 2018 
 

A meeting of the Butler County Senior Services Advisory Board was held May 16, 2018 at the 
Butler County Senior Services Board Room at 10:00am. Vice Chairperson Karen Fendrich called 
the meeting to order stating that a complete copy of the open meeting act is on the boardroom 
door. Advisory Board members answering rollcall were Virgene Otte, Ethel Reha, Dorothy 
Schultz and Karen Fendrich. Also in attendance were Program Manager Diana McDonald and 
Supervisor Greg Janak. Ruby Langhorst also attended.  
 
Randy Jones has invited members to attend a meeting at the Butler County Courthouse to be held 
Monday July 2, 2018 at 9:30am.  
 
Diana McDonald completed a CPR Course. 
 
Staff members attended An Aging Partners Nutritional Program and found it very helpful and 
interesting. Hairnets, gloves and aprons are now being worn in the kitchen. There have been 
many compliments on the meals.  
 
July 12th with the hours of 4:30-6:30 the Butler County Senior Services will be hosting a fair 
called “Planning Your Future to the End”. Businesses who will have a table are Mary Wilson 
who is a legal advisor with Aging Partners, David Place, Villa and Villa Court, Chermok and 
Kracl funeral homes, Moravec Financial Advisors, Jones Investments & Monuments, Joey 
Ossian with the Butler County VA office, Butler County Hospital, Becky Romshek with Aging 
Partners and possible more.  
 
The approach ramp for the garage needs to be changed to meet compliance. A maintenance 
agreement for the new garage is being looked at.  
 
John Irons has suggested lettering for the side of the building and Diana is getting estimates.  
There was a discussion about enclosing the east door entrance to cut down on cold air coming 
into the building in the dining room area. Diana is asking for donations and possible there will be 
a fundraising event to help cover cost of the enclosure. It has been suggested to get shirts for 
drivers, volunteers and staff.  
 
At 10:50 Karen adjourned the meeting. The next meeting will be held July 18th, 2018. 
 
 

 


